
New Footscray Hospital Project
Site Preparation Works

What’s happening?

From this week commencing 18 January 2021, 
2.7-metre-high hoarding will be constructed 
around the perimeter of the new Footscray 
Hospital site (as indicated in the image 
provided).

Works will commence on the Federal and 
Tiernan Street boundaries first, followed by the 
Geelong and Ballarat Road boundaries. 

There may be some changes to pedestrian 
movements so please follow any signage in 
place for your safety.

How long will the work take?

It’s expected the hoarding works will be 
complete within the next five (5) weeks. 

Works will take place Monday to Friday,  
7.00am-5.00pm and Saturday, 9.00am-3.00pm

Is this the start of construction of 
the new Footscray Hospital?

No, this is only site preparation works. 
Construction of the new hospital will begin 
following Contract Award which is still on track 
for early 2021. 

New Footscray Hospital
corner of Geelong and Ballarat Roads

The Victorian Health and Human Services Building Authority is pleased to 
advise that site preparation works for the New Footscray Hospital Project will be 
commencing shortly, ahead of construction starting soon. 
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For further information about the site preparation works please contact:

New Footscray Hospital Project team 

Victorian Health and Human Services Building Authority 

E: nfhproject@dhhs.vic.gov.au  

Will there be impacts to car parking?

From 18 January 2021, the Victorian University 
Footscray Park campus car park will be closed.  

Victoria University is developing alternative 
car parking solutions for its staff and students. 
Please visit their website at vu.edu.au/parking 
for further information. 

How can I stay informed?

Information on the new Footscray Hospital is 
available on the Victorian Health and Human 
Services Building Authority website at  
vhhsba.vic.gov.au/health-infrastructure/ 
new-footscray-hospital


